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TAX COLLECTION: Payments accepted by USPS/mail only.  Please issue check or money order to Rhonda 

Seidl Town of Hammel Treasurer for the exact amount of your payment due. (Please include phone number on the check). 

No receipts will be sent this year unless a self-addressed stamped 10” envelope is included. Receipts can also 

be printed from the Taylor County website www.co.taylor.wi.us for your convenience.  

RECYCLING: 1st and 3rd Saturdays of each month 7:30 a.m. to 11:30 a.m. Please remember that if you take in 

your scrap metal or aluminum for cash to submit your receipt or a copy to the recycle attendant or Brad Clarkson so 

that the township can receive credit for pounds recycled.  

GARBAGE COLLECTION: 1st and 3rd Saturdays of each month 7:30 a.m. to 11:30 a.m. Garbage bags are 

available individually for $3.00 each from the attendant. These are the only bags that are to be used for garbage collection. 
Cash payment only for bags.  

SAND/SALT MIX:  This year the town will again offer sand/salt mix to residents at $1.00 per five-gallon pail. 

Bring your own pail. Available self-serve at the town hall. 

REQUIREMENTS: Dog license – Copy of Rabies certification required and include separate check 

(Please include phone number on the check), along with a self-addressed double stamped 10” envelope. 
Rhonda Seidl, 715-785-7454 
Building permits: Renee Zenner, 715-965-3655.  

Uniform Dwelling Cod Building Permits:  Bob Christensen, 715-297-9700 

Culvert/driveway permits: Brad Clarkson, 715-965-5209 

ACCOMPLISHMENTS 2023: Chip Sealed Sawyer Ave, from State Hwy 64 west to Larson Drive.  Sloping 

of Center Ave, ditching roadways to improve drainage; River Road, Perkinstown Ave, Maurer Road, and Center Ave.  

ELECTIONS: There are four anticipated elections in 2024, March 5, 2024 – Presidential Primary, TBD 

Spring election. August 13, 2024, Primary and November 5, 2024. If you are anticipating absentee voting, please make 

your request early for the year or for a particular election.  

THANK YOU 

Thank you to everyone for being cautious around town work areas and equipment. Also, thank you to all the residents 

of the Town of Hammel that help in any way to make our community a great place to live.  
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Chairman Jim Livingston  715-965-3423   Clerk Renee Zenner  715-965-3655 
Supervisor Joe Zenner  715-965-0598   Assessor Cindy Chase 715-520-0541 
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